Minutes of the Meeting of Slip End Parish Council held on Monday 5th October 2020.

This was a virtual meeting held on Zoom.
Present: Councillors: Mr. Paul Cooper (Chairman); Mrs. S Minnighan; Mr. T Hooker; Mrs C Beeton; 
Mr. S Patterson; Mrs C Brennan; Mr. P Shaw.
P Segal (Clerk)
Ward Councillors: None
Apologies: Cllr E Perry; Cllr. K Collins 
Members of the public: Three members of the public were present.
This meeting was chaired by Cllr. Cooper.
20/21/55
Declarations of Interest


Cllr. Hooker expressed an interest in item 5 on the Agenda and made the following statement;

“My declaration on my official Election Nomination said “say no to more housing development.”

I am generally opposed to more, new house building, but I have come to this meeting with an open mind.”
Cllr Hooker informed the Chair that he would be audio recording the meeting.
The Clerk also informed Members that he would be recording the meeting.
20/21/56
Meeting Open to the Public.
One member of the public said he has had a letter from the telecoms mast consultants asking for his opinion. He asked if he was an official consultee.

He was advised that he can submit his comments as a member of the public.

The Chair explained the Planning Process to members of the public present.

He said we had already expressed our concerns that the proposed mast is at the entrance to the 
Village and is in the Green Belt, and we advised that another more suitable site should be sought.
Another resident had concerns about the level of radiation emitted from such a mast.
20/21/57
Minutes of recent meetings.
The minutes of the meeting held on 7th September 2020 were read and approved. 

The following resolution was then proposed by Cllr. Minnighan and seconded by Cllr. Patterson
To approve the minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held on 7th September 2020
and to authorise the Chair to sign them.

The resolution was passed unanimously. 
20/21/58
Planning Matters
a) CB/20/03096/TDM – Land opposite McDaid Screeding – Telecoms Mast, 25m high and associated cabinets and equipment.
The meeting was reminded about the comments made previously about the mast to Cllr. Perry when he asked for the Parish Councils opinion about siting a mast here.
Cllr. Minnighan said we were previously approached by a different telecoms company about a mast at the Playing Fields. This was unviable because of the need for constant access to the equipment.

Maybe a site in the Playing Fields owned woods opposite the Church would be a better option.

Cllr. Hooker said that high frequency emissions and trees do not mix, so some trees may have to be felled.

It was felt that a mast situated in the wooded area opposite the Church would be the best alternative option.

The Clerk was asked to contact the Telecoms company to advise them of this. (P.S)
The Clerk was also asked to keep Ward councillors and residents informed of any progress on this application. (P.S)
After a short discussion, it was agreed that we should object to this Planning Application on the grounds of;

1. The site is in the Green Belt

2. It was not in the Neighbourhood Plan

3. The mast will be an eyesore at the entrance to the village.
b) CB/20/03135/FULL – Ashtree Paddocks, Woodside Road – Demolition of two existing stable blocks, removal of a touring caravan and erection of a single-storey prefab dwelling.

Cllr. Minnighan said she had been in conversation with Cllr. Collins about this application.

He said that the Planning Officer had been in contact with a resident on the site about the planning process.
There was concern that the proposed building on the site may be added to at a later date after 
planning permission had been granted.

Cllr Hooker said that we should object on the grounds of;

1. It is in the Green Belt
2. It is outside the hamlets of Woodside and Aley Green

3. It was not included in the Neighbourhood Plan.

The Chair thought we could not complain about the Green Belt because it is a replacement of an existing structure.
There was confusion whether the existing stables had planning permission already, and thus didn’t 

need additional permissions to replace them.

Because one Councillor was for the application and one against, the Chair asked for a show of hands.

The results were;

Agree with the application   4

Object to the application     1

No Comment

     1

It was therefore agreed that we should support the application on the grounds that what is proposed 

will be an improvement on what currently is there.

Cllr Minnighan said that CBC has lodged a condition on the Planning Application for workers cottages

at Harpers, that says the cottages must always be linked to the business, and cannot be sold as an individual entity.

Cllr Hooker attended the Zoom meeting and felt that the decision said that if for some reason, Harpers ceased to exist, then the cottages can be made available to local residents.

We are awaiting the official result of the Planning meeting, but we understand that the application has been approved with conditions.

20/21/59
Angus Brewer Fund Committee



Cllr Minnighan said she has no update.

20/21/60
Crawley Playground


Cllr Minnighan said that the parking sign is now up.

The nest swing seat is faulty and parts have been ordered. Mr. Prothero will be fitting the parts when they arrive.
There have been reports that bikes have been ridden down the ramp despite signs saying bikes are banned.

Cllr Minnighan said she will draft something for our Facebook page. (S.M)
Cllr Beeton said that children are rocking from side to side whilst going down the Zip Wire.

It was felt that the Zip Wire can take such use.

A lady was also seen walking under the Zip Wire whilst it was in use!

20/21/61
Grass cutting Contract Update

Cllr. Hooker said that three people have contacted the Clerk so far, showing an interest in applying for the contract.

20/21/62
Community Improvement Fund



The hanging baskets have gone, despite the fact that they could have been up for longer.

We have one more year of them, and then the Parish Council will have to decide whether to continue the project.

Overall, residents liked them being up and brightening the Parish.

The Chair wished to thank the Protheros for their hard work maintaining the boxes and baskets throughout the summer.

20/21/63
Airport Parking Scheme

The Clerk was asked to keep on contacting CBC to get an answer on costs after six failed attempts. (P.S)
20/21/64
Highways and Footpaths



CBC have admitted that the speed table in Woodside Road has indeed been put in the wrong location.

It will be moved in this Financial Year, and we will not be paying until this has been completed satisfactorily.



We will not pay for rectifying their mistake.



Cllr. Shaw said that the footpath to the A1081 has still not been re-instated as of two days ago.


The Clerk was asked to contact Robin Richardson to let him know (P.S)
20/21/65
Parish Trees

Cllr. Minnighan said that the nursing home in Church Road has been cutting down trees adjacent to the Church.

The Chair said that in a previous Planning Application that was subsequently withdrawn, there was provision for parking at this spot.

20/21/66
Website Compliance

Cllr Minnighan said that our website has to comply with recent legislation as to accessibility to people with sight disabilities and ones who have difficulty using a mouse etc.

This has now been done.

20/21/67
Budget 2021/22

The Clerk said he will be starting work on the Budget mid October and as yet there have been no projects forwarded to him by the end September deadline, or any suggestions as to where we can reduce the Budget.

As long as he receives suggestions by mid-October, these will be taken into account.

20/21/68
Precept Receipt
The Clerk would like it Minuted that we have now received our second half Precept Payment of £27.000 from CBC

20/21/69
Movement of Funds

The clerk has requested permission to move £30,000 from our Co-Op Account to our Barclays Account to spread the risk.
The following resolution was then proposed by Cllr. Minnighan and seconded by Cllr. Patterson
To move £30,000 from our Co-Op Account to our Barclays Account.
The resolution was passed unanimously. 
20/21/70
Approval of 2020 Risk Assessment



Earlier, the Clerk had circulated copies of the 2020 Risk assessment to Members.



This included a new section on Covid19 Risks.

The following resolution was then proposed by Cllr. Shaw and seconded by Cllr. Brennan
To approve the 2020 Risk Assessment.
The resolution was passed unanimously. 
20/21/71
Accounts for Payment

Prior to the meeting The Clerk had circulated the schedule below (Appendix A) to Members for approval. The payments were unanimously approved, having been proposed by Cllr. Beeton
and seconded by Cllr. Brennan
Cheques will be signed by Cllr Patterson and Cllr Cooper
20/21/72
Report by Ward Councillors



No ward Councillors were present.

Cllr Hooker said that the derelict Openreach cabinet in Woodside Road was still there despite asking Cllr. Collins to take action to have it either removed or refurbished.

The leaning cabinet in Markyate road was also still there and this one has wires inside it.

Cllr Hooker said that CBC could issue a section 81 notice and the Clerk was asked to again write to 
Cllr. Collins and Cllr. Perry about both boxes. (P.S)
The Clerk was asked to find out if there was any enforcement update regarding the work being done at the Woodside Park Homes site. (P.S)
20/21/73
Policing



Cllr Minnighan said there was no recent updates, but our crime rate is thankfully low.

20/21/74
Residents Communications

Cllr. Minnighan said that a resident has contacted her about parking in Markyate road by parents dropping off children at the school. A drive had been blocked by one antisocial parker.

It was suggested that the school should mention it in a newsletter.

Cllr Minnighan said she will E-Mail the school. (S.M)
The Chair said he has seen comments on Facebook about the footpath in Newlands Road being impassable due to encroaching vegetation.

CBC had previously cleared the footpath, but it is bad again.

The Clerk was asked to contact Cllr. Collins and Cllr Perry to request that CBC clear the footpath between Church Road and Luton Road. (P.S)
The issue of the flooding in Grove Road was discussed again.

The road and footpath were recently flooded again and residents from Woodside could not get to the Village shop.

The Clerk was asked to write to Cllr. Collins and Cllr. Perry regarding the constant flooding at;

1. Grove Road

2. The Amazon Bend in Woodside

3. Mancroft Road at Aley Green Cemetery

4. The dip at Markyate Road

5. Under the bridge at Church Road

Cllr. Shaw had his car damaged in the flooding at Amazon Bend due to fly tipped rubbish floating in the flood hitting his car. (P.S) 

20/21/75
Closing Comments

Cllr Hooker asked that the tipped fly tipping post in Grove Road be righted again now that gas work has been completed. The clerk was asked to contact Mr. Prothero to right this post now. (P.S)
Cllr Patterson said that he had been looking at the Christmas Biscuits requirements for 2020.
We will need 216 boxes this year and The Chair will ask his supplier for a price for these.

Cllr Brennan aske if we should purchase another biscuit  type this year.

The Chair said that his supplier only had this one type for sale.
The meeting was then closed at 8.20 pm.


Date of next meeting – 2nd November 2020
Signed…………………………………………………..             Date……………………………………………

Chair


The meeting was then opened up to the public



There were no comments



Appendix A


Cheques for Payment

        


October 2020

Payee



Reason


Amount
Cheq Num.

Slip End Parish 
Transfer of Funds


£30,000-00
100660

Council

A Prothero

Gardening and playground
£689-99
100165





Sanitising

A Prothero

Watering hanging baskets
£1352-00
100166





Summer 2020

New Leaf

Accessibility Adjustments
£150-00
100167

S Minnighan
Playground signs


£43-84
100174

R Shrimplin

West Luton Submission

£351-50
100169

R Shrimplin

White Paper Review

£228-00
100170

P Segal

Clerks Salary Sept 2020

£849-21
100171

P Segal

Clerks Expenses Sept 2020
£93-10
100172

HMRC

PAYE and NI Q2


£845-09
100173


Chiltern Society
Membership 2020/21

£30-00
100175
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